Library Committee Meeting

April 22, 2010

Present: Steve Baker; David Ellefsen; Squy Wallace; Gretchen Skivington; Eric Walsh; 

Kevin Laxalt and Kathy Ewing. 

Absent:  Bret Murphy; Claudia Palacios 

Meeting was called to order at 2:05 P.M. 

New Business 

David presented the budget. The library has done a good job in spending most of the budget. 

David highlighted the number of FRIs and patron usage from the statistic report. Squy mentioned outreach to online classes in order to increase usage. Possibilities include streaming videos, direct links to resources, and subject guides by topic and by type highlighted on the library’s web page. The library committee would like the library to explore possibilities of becoming involved in Lisa Frazier’s Inservice Meetings in order to promote and educate faculty about the resources and tools available from us. 

Discussion on how to accomplish the Library Strategic Plan included offering a course on Information Literacy or Study Skills through the library or in collaboration with other course materials. The third goal to provide a facility to meet the needs of the GBC community could include objectives similar to the ones discussed to promote library usage (streaming video, direct links to resources, etc) and the possibilities of making the computer lab into a broadcasting site and adding a SmartBoard. 

Discussion about the marketing plan focused on advertising locally and online. Web 2.0 tools such as facebook, twitter, myspace and Second Life were some suggestions on how to gain a bigger web presence. 

Kevin presented a brochure that has been worked on that aligns vocation interests with novels to promote reading for enjoyment. Gretchen would like to see a display and/or webpage of Librarian/Faculty’s favorite books. 

Steve thanked everyone for their work, and especially to Squy who will be retiring and won’t be on the committee next year. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:09 P.M. 
